
ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY BOARD 

 MEETING MINUTES 
WEDNESDAY, January 12, 2022 

10:30 AM – 12:00 PM 

ONLINE MEETING 
CLICK HERE TO VIEW LIVE VIA Zoom at its scheduled time. 

CALL TO ORDER & ROLL CALL 
Present: Chair Wolford, Members Cooluris, Landon, Crisci, Gibbens 
Absent: Vice Chair Sieglen-Perry 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Public Comment Testimony During Board Meetings 
To offer public comment testimony during a board meeting, you need to first join the 
Zoom Webinar meeting online from your desktop computer, laptop, tablet, or 
Smartphone, or by calling into the meeting from your cellular phone or land line. 

Link to join meeting Webinar by computer, tablet, or Smartphone: 
https://sandiego.zoomgov.com/j/1610773329 

To join by using iPhone one-tap 
US: +16692545252,,1610773329# 

To join by telephone: 
Dial 1-669-254-5252.  When prompted, input Webinar ID: 161 077 3329# 

Direction for Speaking During Public Comment 
When the chair introduces the item you would like to comment on (or indicates it is time 
for Non-Agenda Public Comment), raise your hand by either tapping the "Raise your 
Hand" button on your computer, tablet, or Smartphone, or by dialing *9 on your phone. 
You will be taken in the order in which you raise your hand.  You may only speak once 
on a particular item. 

When the chair indicates it is your turn to speak, click the unmute prompt that will appear 
on your computer, tablet or Smartphone, or dial *6 on your phone. 

https://www.sandiego.gov/adacompliance/aab
https://sandiego.zoomgov.com/j/1610773329
https://sandiego.zoomgov.com/j/1610773329
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INFORMATIONAL/DISCUSSION ITEMS 
1. Residential Blue Curb Fee (Duncan Hughes, Deputy Director, Transportation

Department)
Mr. Hughes reviewed the history and upcoming recommend change to the blue curb fee.
The increase in fee is due to recent City employee salary increases, as the fee is
designed to be 100% cost recoverable. The recommend amount is increasing from $277
to $355.
The board recommended the fee remain at $277 and the City develop an income-based
fee waiver.

MEETING MINUTES APPROVAL 
1. November 13, 2021

Continued to next meeting

COMMITTEE UPDATES 
1. Universal Design Ad Hoc Committee (Members: Kim Gibbens, Wayne Landon)

2. Increasing Accessible Housing Ad Hoc Committee (Members: Michelle Crisci and
Wayne Landon)

a. Thyme Curtis will provide update

3. Budget Ad Hoc Committee (Members: Board Chair Mary Wolford, Patricia Sieglen-Perry,
Wayne Landon)

CHAIR’S REPORT 
Executive Director Curtis announced that a new Accessibility Advisory Board member has been 
confirmed by Council, her name is Mary McKenzie. She also announced that Kristy Reeser, 
former deputy director of the Streets Division, is the new deputy director over the Mobility and 
Accessibilty Division of the Sustainability and Mobility Department. Ms. Reeser is Thyme’s new 
supervisor; she has a wealth of experience and is very knowledgeable about ADA complaints 
and remediation in the PROW. Stated that the Scooter RFP is ongoing. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

OLD BUSINESS 

BOARD COMMENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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Member Gibbens shared her experience visiting Donovan State Prison, stated she was very 
surprised at how many inmates use wheelchairs and walkers. San Diego Center for the Blind is 
working with the prison. 
Member Cooluris thanked Alex in the City Clerk’s office for giving her the oath over the phone. 

ADJOURNMENT 

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING: February 9, 2021 at 10:30 AM 

Requests for disability-related modifications or accommodations required to facilitate meeting 
participation, including requests for auxiliary aids, services, or interpreters may be requested by 
contacting Thyme Curtis at (619) 236-5979 or TCurtis@sandiego.gov. Please provide as much 
advance notice as possible in order to ensure availability.  

mailto:OGomez@sandiego.gov

